








     

AGA/ATE is a grassroots group dedicated to fostering the wellbeing of elders, people with disabilities, 
and their caregivers in our Gorge communities, as well as promoting education and advocacy about 
elders, people with disabilities, and their caregivers.  Contact: aginginthegorgealliance@gmail.com  

 

January 27, 2019 
 
Hal Gard, Division Administrator 
ODOT Rail & Public Transit Division 
555 13th St NE Salem, OR 97301-4179 
howard.a.gard@odot.state.or.us 
 
RE:  Columbia Area Transit Project for I-84 Corridor:  Intercity Portland-The Dalles 
 
Dear Mr. Gard: 
 
On behalf of the Aging in the Gorge Alliance, I want to express our support for the Hood River County 
Transportation District’s application for funding through the Oregon Department of Transportation’s 
STIF Discretionary Fund and the Statewide Transit Network Program.  
 
Hood River County Transportation District’s Columbia Area Transit is fully prepared and has the capacity 
to take on the Columbia Gorge Express I-84 corridor service.  The added consistency of a local provider 
coupled with the additional frequency offered through this project is critical to meeting local and 
regional economic development, tourism, greenhouse gas emission, affordable housing, and healthcare 
access goals. Furthermore, by supporting this transition, ODOT is investing in the long-term 
sustainability of the Columbia Gorge Express and the local transit providers of the Gorge. 
 
Over 2 million people visit the Columbia River Gorge National Scenic area every year creating traffic 
congestion and critical parking management issues in key tourist and recreational sites along the I-84 
corridor and throughout the Gorge.  These critical safety needs in addition to the mobility needs of a 
growing workforce and senior and low-income populations make this proposal and these transit 
enhancements critical to maintaining the livability of the Gorge and its communities. 
 
We urge ODOT to fully fund this proposal – this is indeed an investment worth making.  
 

Sincerely, 

 
 
 
Fran Finney 
Coordinator, AGA Transportation Committee 
Hood River, OR 
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